
 

 

RPL / FOREST / DCF / 2020 / 04                                               24.06.2020 
 

The Deputy Conservator of Forest   
Alibag  
      
Dear Sir, 
Subject : Diversion of 22.9648 Ha. Forest land under section 2 of Forest Conservation Act 1980, for 

Construction of underground petroleum product pipeline with OFC and its associated        
facilities from Mahul to Rasayani in Maharashtra state 
Online Proposal No. FP/ MH/ Pipeline/ 39455 /2019 

 
Reference: Your letter ref. B/20/Jamin/427 /2020-21 dated 18.06.2020 
 
We write with respect to the above referenced letter and subject. BPCL Compliance is as below in seriatim. 
 
Query No.1 The subject land as per government 7 x 12 records have been registered in the name of CIDCO. In 

this regard, request to submit the NOC from CIDCO. 
 

BPCL Reply BPCL had applied to CIDCO for laying of pipelines inside their premises in & around airport. Copy 
of application for ROW (Right of Way) to CIDCO is enclosed herewith. It is also informed that 
NAINA (A CIDCO Special Project Authority) had provided in principal approval to BPCL for laying 
of pipeline for their upcoming international airport and copy of same is enclosed herewith letter. As 
this project is of national importance and matter of above ROW is with CIDCO, a Government of 
Maharashtra Authority& land will be leased to us in due course of time and hence we request DCF, 
Alibag & APCCF -Nagpur to forward our proposal in cognizance of above to state government. 
 

Query No.2 Part of the land under this proposal has been acquired for projects under Navi Mumbai. Hence 
Request to submit the consent from the concerned authorities for this land. 
 

BPCL Reply Rasayani Pipeline Project is monitored by PMO and Government of India had appointed 
Competent Authority (Sub Divisional Officer, Panvel) for securing ROU (Right of User) for Pipeline 
corridor. Government of India had already notified in Gazette dated 06.02.2020 to acquire Right of 
User which are covering all survey nos. of Pipeline Corridor. Copy of Gazette Notification is 
enclosed herewith for your perusal. It is BPCL submission that ROU will be secured for Rasayani 
Pipeline soon and hence concern on consent of other authorities in the Pipeline Corridor does not 
arise and hence we request DCF, Alibag & APCCF -Nagpur to forward our proposal in cognizance 
of above to state government. 

 
Trust above reply suffice the requirements sought under subject matter, 
 
Thanking you 
Yours faithfully 
 
For Bharat Petroleum Corporation Limited  
 
 
 
 
____________________ 
Krishna Kumar Damde  
Project Authority, Mumbai Rasayani Pipelines Project  
Cell No. : +91 9769378989; Email: damdek@bharatpetroleum.in 
 
CC: CCF (T), Thane    
CC: Nodal Officer, APCCF (Forest Conservation), Nagpur 
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